York and Adams Game and Fish Association

November 7, 2019

The monthly meeting was brought to order by the President Christie Colin with the Pledge of

Allegiance to the Flag at 7:30 P.M. Roll Call of Officers was taken, with 9 present and 5 absent. The

Minutes were read by the Recording Secretary, Galen Holtzapple. A motion to approve the minutes was

made by Mike Harter and seconded by Frank Herring. They were approved by unanimous consent.

Captains Reports:

Archery- In the absence of Terry Colin, the report was given by President Colin. President Colin

reported on the shoots for the up coming year of 2020 and plans for up grading the archery range.

Pistol- Mike Harter reported on the William Penn Pistol League. The team is $5^{\mbox{th}}$ in Gold and $1^{\mbox{st}}$ in

\Blue. He also reported on the Maryland State Pistol Championship December 7 & 8.

Rifle- None

Trap and Skeet- Bob Eisenhart reported on the 1st Annual Halloween Fun Shoot held October 12th.

It was well attended including members, non-members and their families. There was a total of 24

\shooters who shot 2 rounds of skeet. They also tried there luck at shooting pumpkins. He reported

the Thursday night under the lights league started October 29th. There were 19 shooters for the first

two shoots. The 2019 Club Championship was held November 3rd with 17 shooters in attendance.

Overall club champion was Dave Barnhart. The Pump Gun Classic will be held on November 17th.

Sigh-up sheet is in the club house. For the month of October, Trap and Skeet deposited \$1,811.00.

The monies came from various sources.

Fish Pond- In the absence of Dave Schofield the Pond report was give by Pat Mulrooney. He

reported that the pond level is down due to the dry weather this summer. No adverse effects to the fish.

The winners of the clubs Largemouth Bass contest are Andrew Lentz and Heather Dunham, who both

caught a 16 inch Largemouth. Awards will given out in December. The Cattails at the dam breast have

been cut down and burned. Authorization to burn is through 911.

Treasurers Report- The Treasurers Report was read by the Treasurer Wayne Nickel. A motion to

approve the report was made by Frank Herring and seconded by Amos Ferguson IV. It was approved by

unanimous consent.

New Members- Three new members were welcomed into the club, they are: Jordan and Nancy

Kreiner and John Shaver. A motion to approve new members was made by Amos Ferguson IV and

seconded by Frank Herring. They were approve by unanimous consent.

Old Business- Frank Herring asked if there was any progress on a concealed carry or background

check. Pat Mulrooney replied that there was no decision made. He said York Rifleman use

drivers license numbers. A member reported that carry permits are used to obtain Real ID licenses

New Business- Pat Mulrooney reported on Wreaths Across America fundraiser. He said you can

buy a wreath and have it sent to Indiantown Gap. Pat made an in depth report and discussion followed.

President Colin suggested that the December meeting be canceled. She then asked for a motion to

cancel the December meeting. A motion to cancel the December meeting was made by Amos Ferguson

IV and seconded by Tim Barr. It accepted by unanimous consent.

There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Amos Ferguson IV and seconded

by Tim Barr. Meeting adjourned 8:00 P.M. Respectfully submitted Galen L. Holtzapple Recording

Secretary.